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See you at our next meeting 

Thursday,  December 14th at 7:00 p.m. 

Dec., 2017 

www.kqg.ca 

Next Meeting 

Jan 18th at 7:00 pm 

Lion’s Gates Banquet Hall,                                            

386 Blake st. 

Barrie, Ontario 

President’s Message 

 Merry Christmas to all! 

What a great showing of quilts in November at 

our BOM reveal – you ladies rock!!! 

 

This month we get to enjoy some games and food together during 

our Christmas Social in our new home on Blake Street.  As  

mentioned, I cannot be there but thanks to Robbie for filling in for 

me. 

There will not be show and tell this month so you can bring twice 

as much in January!  And speaking of January…don’t forget our 

“UFO sale” – sign up this month for a table or share a table with a 

friend. 

I am happy to say that we have some storage in our new facility!  A 

few of us moved the storage cupboards last week and sorted 

through everything.  There is plenty of room to hold all our items 

since we no longer have a library. 

Have fun on Thursday and I’ll see you in the new year. 

 

Janice Baird, President 

First Place Winner of the completed 

quilt from the Block of the Month 

2016/17. She won the Rosette from CQA 

and her picture will be featured in the 

Canadian Quilter Magazine. What a  

fantastic way to set all those blocks! 

Winner of the finished quilt top  

category BOM 2016/17. This beautiful 

batik creation featured a colourful 

striped border to pull it all together. 
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Our December Christmas Social meeting (December 14th at the Lions Gate Banquet Hall) will feature our pot-
luck snack table and our famous Strip Poker and Bingo games.  
WHAT TO BRING: 
Bring your loose change to mark your bingo cards for a chance to win a prize and at the end of the evening we 
hope you will choose to donate your coins to our Salvation Army collection. Of course you will need a handful 
or so 2.5” strips from a jelly roll (or cut width of fabric length ) for your ante into the Strip Poker game.   
Additional strips will be available to “top up” on prize winnings. Sooo much fun! How can you wait!  
 
Note: There will be no “Show and Share” due to time constraints and food and drink issues.  

Program for December 

A BIG thank you to all the  lovely quilters  who volunteered to bring in our Christmas party treats. Without 

your talents, time and creative dishes, we would not be able to celebrate in such style in our new location. If 
you are one of the wonderful people bringing goodies, don’t forget to put your name on your dishes and 
serving items just in case they get left behind! 

To everyone planning on attending don't forget to bring your own  
cup, plate, cutlery, placemat and serviette.   

Thank You, 

Your Social Committee 

                    A Message from Your Social Committee 

Up-coming Program Info 

January – The Great UFO/Garage Sale Event  

February – Mini Workshop – Make and Take Sashiko project. This Japanese folk art  

tradition is one of the newest trends in the quilting world. Come and learn the basics and 

you will be hooked. 

Sew What’s New from your Program Co-ordinator: 

Thank you to the following for agreeing to participate in our March quilting book review : 

Susanne Holt, Christine Lewis, Denise Olson, Suzanne Coulson. We look forward to seeing your 

samples and hearing what you have learned from these authors. 

We are off to a good start on our Great UFO- Garage Sale event for January. We have 4 eager quilters 

ready to clear out their stashes and make a few bucks. We still have lots of tables so remember to bring 

your $10.00 per table fee to the December meeting to reserve your spot. 
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Comfort Quilts 

Library Closure 

The KQG library sale is over – we raised $719.25 from book sales – please don’t ask me where the 

$0.25 came from since all books were priced in even dollars!  This money goes into the general Guild 

budget to support activities and programs through the year.  Changing ways of accessing information 

and reduced library use were the basis for this decision and we thank all the supporters of the library 

over the years and your great support for the sale.  There were a few books leftover and two plastic 

bins of books were donated to Value Village.  There were some patterns included on the sale table and 

these were kept to be used as draw and raffle prizes through the year. 

Library Committee 

This past month 9 quilts were received so many thanks 

to Waverley Reid, Janelle Lambie, Marta Brackmann,  

Janet Conquergood, Estelle Dion, Helen Gourlay, Gisele 

& Rachelle Levesque and Ruth Restrup & Joan Winter.  

Thanks also to Joan Winter for the completed top.   

Kits will be available at the next Guild meeting. 

Our Christmas meeting will be Dec. 15 at Grace United, 

then we break until the new year.  Dates for 2018 are Jan. 

12 & 26.  Feb. 16 & 23, Mar. 9 & 23, Apr. 13 & 27, and May 

11 & 25.   

The Santa sacks had another good year as Major 

Betty Ann Lewis was able to collect 35 –40  

pillowcases of gifts and 2-3 boxes of items at the 

November meeting.  Mary Greiner is still willing to 

collect more Santa sacks at the December meeting 

(if you forgot them last month) as she will be bringing the  

Christmas party Bingo coins to the Salvation Army Mission.   

Thanks to everyone for their generous donations.   

Salvation Army Christmas Donations 
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Block of the Month 2017/18 

Challenges with the first 4 patterns were discovered.  Changing the corner 

blocks and flying geese measurements from 5 1/4" to 5 1/2" will help make 

the block big enough. The center sections will need to be adjusted to fit. 

Future blocks have been reviewed to avoid this measurement error going 
forward. As compensation for these challenges, there will be additional  
prizes at the December meeting and a BONUS Prize for anyone who brings 
in all 6 completed blocks (Patterns from November [1 through 4] and De-
cember [5 and 6]) to January's meeting. 

The new Block of the Month top… 

on point! 
Block of the Month Reveal 2016/17 

I don’t know about you, but I was super impressed with the variety and quality of all the finished 

(and close to finished) Block of the Month quilts at the November meeting.  So many talented 

and creative ladies in this guild!  I wish I had more room to include pictures of all of the quilts. 

Rumor has it that 42 people are signed up to do it all over again this year.  I can’t wait to see 

what you all come up with next November!  See Julie Stewart  with $5 if you still want to sign up 

and she will catch you up on all the blocks so far.  

A few extra blocks to make it 

bigger! 

Beautiful black background fabric makes the 

turquoise and purple pop. 

Rounded out blocks for a twist... 
Limited colour palette pulls all the 

blocks together nicely! 

Fantastic blue background  and 

vibrant colours. 

Great block definition with the 

cornerstones and dark outline! 
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Quilting on the Internet 

craftingarainbow.wordpress.com  For a clear and easy to follow  

tutorial on how to make Scandinavian folded stars go to Gillian's blog at 

craftingarainbow.wordpress.com and type “Scandinavian Stars” into 

the search bar on the right. There is no sewing involved in these pretty 

little stars and they can be easily turned into an ornament by adding an 

embroidery floss loop. Maybe even try this out with your winnings 

from the Decemeber meeting’s strip poker game! 
Photo Courtesy of :  

craftingarainbow.wordpress.com 

www.thesewingchick.com  Tessa Marie Walker has included a beautiful  

tutorial section on her website. Just go to www.thesewingchick.com and click 

on “tutorials” in the main page menu.  The project pictured on the left is 

called  a “Quilt as You Go Thread Catcher “ although this scrappy little basket 

could be used for a multitude of things.  Her instructions are clear and well 

illustrated with many step-by-step pictures.  This is definitely on my project 

list for the near future. 

Photo courtesy of : thesewingchick.com 

fabricmutt.blogspot.ca  Amy Smart knows that even non- quilters need a  

needle and thread sometimes. These adorable little pocket mending books 

would make a great stocking stuffer for the sewer and non-sewer alike. Copy 

the link or find it under “tutorials” on her blog. 

http://fabricmutt.blogspot.ca/2015/11/pocket-mending-book-tutorial.html   

www. pinterest.ca  If you have a few hours to spare try searching for “mug 

rug” on pinterest.  These mini placemats for hot beverages come in all shapes 

and styles and I can only assume take less time than a larger placemat or table 

runner.  (yes?!) They can be personalized to suite someone special or just be a 

generally useful guard against the dreaded coffee ring.  Make a bunch for family members or bring 

some in to participate in the 2017/18 Presidents’ Challenge.  (more info to be provided at the December 

meeting!) 

The internet can be a useful tool for finding quick projects to get those last minute handmade Christmas 

gifts finished.  It can also (unfortunately) be not so quick  looking for those projects as there are just so 

many great things to find! Here are a few ideas I have found in the last weeks that have got me itching to 

give handmade gifts. 
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              Advertiser of the Month 

Support our Advertisers 
Quilting Supplies: 
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Longarm Machine Quilting Services: 

Support our Advertisers 

Quilting Supplies continued: 
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Executive Officers and Standing Committees 2017-2018 

Postion Name 

President Janice Baird 

Vice President Robbie Siebert 

Past President Liela McClenaghan 

Secretary Heather Cassis 

  Julie Stewart 

Treasurer Helen Gourlay 

Membership Mary Greiner 

  Suzanne Holt 

  Nicole Pelton 

Block of the Month Julie Stewart 

Charity Quilt vacant 

Comfort Quilts Barb Bull 

  Waverley Reid 

Newsletter Joanne Bent 

Facebook Robbie Siebert 

Display Margaretha Norberg 

  Dorothy Sutton 

  Josselyne West 

  Arlene Dauncey 

Library Helen Gourlay 

  Joanne Bent 

Program Dana Romanish 

Photography Payge Morris 

  Gisele Levesque 

Publicity Joanne Delaney 

Social Almeda Comeau 

  Janis Hamilton 

  Christine Lewis 

Web Mistress Barbara McCahery 

Workshop vacant 

  MEETING ETIQUETTE:   

Please… 

Turn your cell phones to vibrate or turn them off. 

Do not stand up to take photos of the beautiful 

quilts and block the view of those seated behind 

you. 

Don’t wear perfumes during meetings; some   

people are highly sensitive to them.   

Respect our speakers, listen during presentations 

and visit during breaks. 

 

Thank you. 

50/50 Draw  

Tickets are 3 for $1 and can be purchased at the 

beginning of the meeting or during break. 

Inclement Weather: 

On inclement weather days the  

decision about whether or not our guild 

meeting is running  will be based on if  

Georgian College’s evening classes are 

cancelled. Listen to local radio stations or check 

the college website for this information. 

NOTE: Please use your best judgement to assess 

local road conditions and stay home if you feel it 

is unsafe to drive. 


